All Saints' C of E Primary School

The Street, Lawshall, Bury St. Edmunds, Suffolk. IP29 4QA

Headteacher: Mrs C Lamb

(01284) 828223

head@allsaintsprimary.org website: allsaintsprimary.org



Inspire Challenge Succeed

19th March 2015

Dear Parents,

BUILDING WORKS UPDATE

On Monday we held a 'Pre Start' meeting with the Local Authority and the building contractors, Cocksedge Builders to discuss the forthcoming building programme.

Building work will start on 30th March in the Easter holidays and will continue throughout the summer term with a completion date of 28th August.

During the building project there will be a number of Health and Safety measures in place, including the setting up of fenced off areas and a timetable of when the access path, which runs past the school hall, will be open for the use of parents and children. At all other times this path will be used for deliveries and for contractor's equipment and will therefore be off limits.

It is important that we adhere strictly to the timetable for access set out below so that we do not impede the work of the builders and delay the project.

Path opening times:

8.30am- 9.15am 12.20- 12.45 (for Pre School access) 3.00 – 3.45pm.

The school field and playground must be completely clear by 3.45pm when the access gates will be closed.

Motivation Cooperation Creativity Independence Curiosity Stickability













For children attending out of school clubs and we ask that you go to the front door of the school outside of the times set out above. Children attending Breakfast Club will need to go to the front door each morning.

The cycle racks by the kitchen or by the field gate will not be accessible. We therefore ask that bikes are placed by the oil tank on the grassed area or outside the staffroom window. We know that this is not ideal but these areas are unaffected by the building project.

During the project the contractors are keen to involve the children as much as possible. The children will have visits to the new building to see how the work is progressing and be given the opportunity to ask questions. They will also visit the children in assembly to talk about Health and Safety and to explain each part of the project.

This is a very exciting development for our school and I hope that we can all work together during this time. I will ensure that any further information and developments are shared with you on a regular basis by letter and on our school website on the 'School Expansion Project' tab in the Newsletter section.

Kind Regards,

Clare Lamb Headteacher

Motivation Cooperation Creativity Independence Curiosity Stickability











